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Mr. Michael French,
Executive Director Planning and Conservation,
The Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea,
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Dear Mr. French
DOE CIRCULAR 18/84: CONSERVATION AREA CONSENT

NOTICE OF DEVELOPMENT BY THE ROYAL PARKS AGENCY — KENSINGTON
GARDENS — THE PLAYGROUND AS A MEMORIAL TO DIANA, PRINCESS OF
WALES -

1. | enclose for your attention four packs of drawings illustrating the above proposal, each
of which contain a landscape masterptan and floor plan/elevations of the proposed
building.

2. A written summary of the proposal is also attached. The scheme has been designed
with a complete understanding of the sensitive archaeology and our archaeologist is
currently completing a mitigation strategy, which will be forwarded to you shortly. You
should note that in the existing situation there will be no direct vehicular access to the
site, except for essential maintenance vehicles and in the case of an emergency. The
existing coach park is conveniently located for the site to the north-west.

o

This proposal is submitted with all relevant details.

4. | would be grateful to receive your Authority’s comments on this proposal as soon as
possible, given the amount of successful consultation already carried out and our need
to commence on site in early January 2000 on the playground.

5. If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.
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Mrs. E. Mackeown, Switchboard:  0171-937 5464

31 Long Down, e 9191-361.2944
me: - -

Petersfield, Facsimile: 0171-361-3463

Hampshire, GU31 4PD.

KENSINGTON
AND CHELSEA

09 July 1998

My reference:  EDPC/MIJF Y our reference: Please ask for:  Mr. French
Dear Mrs. Mackeown,

Diana, Princess of Wales Memorial Garden

Thank you for your letter regarding the possible commitment of a Memorial Garden in Kensington
Gardens to commemorate Diana, Princess of Wales.

As you may be aware, preliminary consultation on the proposal is to take place at the Albert Memorial
Visitor Centre from 10® to‘;l‘1 July. This will provide you with an opportunity of visiting the Centre
and commenting upon the current proposal which is being presented. Clearly, should a decision be
taken to proceed further with this project, a formal application under the Planning Acts will be made and
will be the subject of widespread public consultation.

Yours sincerely,

M. J. French,
Executive Director, Planning and Conservation.




PLANNING AND CONSERVATION THE ROYAL
BOROUGH OF

THE TOWN HALL HORNTON STREET LONDON W8 7NX

Executive Director M J FRENCH FRICS Dip TP MRTPI Cert TS

Catherine Hayden & Lawrence Hudson Switchboard:  0171-937 5464

2 Canning Place " Extension: 2057

London DirectLine: ~ 0171-361-2057
Facsimile: 0171-361-3463

W8 SAD Email: plndmt@rbke.gov.uk
Mr.: D. Taylor KENSINGTON

' AND CHELSEA

28 July 1998

My reference: DPS/DCC/TP/H/  Your reference: Please ask for: Mr D. Taylor

DT
Dear Sir and Madam,

Town and Country Planning Act 1990
Diana Memorial Gardens

Thankyou for your letter of 21st July 1998, regarding the poséible creation of a memorial garden to the
late Princess Diana in Kensington Gardens. I have noted the points contained therein, in particular
regarding the fact that this is not an ideal time for consultation in view of it being the holiday period.

I cannot comment upon the merits of any proposal, as no plans have yet been formally submitted for
comment from this authority. However, I have placed your letter on my file and will bear your concerns
in mind as and when a memorial garden proposal is chosen and submitted for assessment. You may not
be surprised to hear that T am receiving a large number of letters each week at present, the majority of
these raising strong concerns in relation to these proposals.

Yours faithfully,

o

Derek Taylor

Area Planning Officer

for

Executive Director, Planning & Conservation




PLANNING AND CONSERVATION

THE TOWN HALL HORNTON STREET LONDON W8 7NX

Executive Director M ] FRENCH FRICS Dip TP MRTPI Cert TS

Ben Bradshaw Switchboard:  0171-937 5464

Secretary, All Party Cycling Grou Extension: 2057
HiuseagCommon}; Yeme P Direct Line: ~ 0171-361-2057

Facsimile: 0171-361-3463
London Email: plndmi@rbke.gov.uk
SWI1A OAA Mr.: D. Taylor

28 July 1998

My reference: DPS/DCC/TP/H/  your reference: Please ask for: ‘Mr D. Taylor
DT '

Dear Sir,

Town and C try Plannin 1990
Diana Memorial Gardens

Thankyou for your letter of 17" July 1998, regarding the possible creation of a memorial garden to the
late Princess Diana in Kensington Gardens. I have noted the points contained therein, in particular B
regarding the need to ensure that the provision of cycling routes across Kensington Gardens should not -

be compromised by the creation of a memorial garden.

I cannot comment upon the merits of any proposal, as no plans have yet been formally submitted for
comment from this authority. However, I have placed your letter on my file and will bear your
comments in mind as and when a memorial garden proposal is chosen and submitted for assessment.

s

Yours faithfully,

22

Derek Taylor

Area Planning Officer

for

Executive Director, Planning & Conservation
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Executive Director M JFRENCH FRICS Dip TP MRTPI Cert TS

Ms. Camilla Redfern, Switchboard:  0171-937 5464
9 Durham Place, Extension: 2044 i
LONDON, Sw3 4ET Ditect Line; 0 1 7 1‘361'2944 ‘ g5 b Qi 4 0

Facsimile: 0171-361-3463

KENSINGTON
AND CHELSEA

21 August 1998

My reference:  EDPC/MJF Your reference: Please ask for.  Mr. French
Dear Ms. Redfern,

Diana, Princess of Wales Memorial Garden

Thank you for your letter of 16" August setting out your concerns with regard to the proposed
Memorial Garden in Kensington Gardens. As you will no doubt be aware, preliminary consultation has
already been carried out and, subject to the results from this consultation, the Memorial Committee will
decide whether or not to proceed to the next stage of the project.

Should the decision be taken that the scheme will be proceeded with, it will be necessary for an
environmental impact assessment, including a traffic impact study, to be commissioned and this would

then support the planning application under Circular 18/84 procedures.

Your letter of objection to the proposal has been noted and will be retained on file for further
correspondence purposes.

Yours sincerely,

M. J. French,
Executive Director, Planning and Conservation.




PLANNING AND CONSERVATION THE ROYAL
BOROUGH OF

THE TOWN HALL HORNTON STREET LONDON W8 7NX

Executive Directer M J FRENCH FRICS Dip TP MRTPI Cert TS

Gayne Wells Switchboard:  0171-937 5464

Chairman, The London Society Extension: 2057
4th FIOOI' Senate House Direct Line: 0171-361-2057

Vil S e
London Mr.: D. Taylor KENSINGTON
WCI1E 7THU AND CHELSEA
03 September 1998
My reference: DPS/DCC/ TP/H/ Your reference: Please ask for; Mr D. Taylor
DT
Dear Sir,

Town ahd Country Planning Act 1990
Proposals for Memorial to Diana, Princess of Wales

I write with reference to your letter of 19" August 1998, relating to the above proposals for Kensington
Gardens. g

You are correct that no application has formally been made (under Circular 18/84) to the Royal
Borough for a particular proposal. Preliminary public consultation has taken place and, subject to the
results of this consultation, the Memorial Committee will decide whether or not to proceed to the next
stage of the project.

Shouid the decision be taken that a scheme should proceed, it would then be necessary to undertake an
environmental impact assessment, including a traffic impact study, which would be required to support
an application to the Council.

I have noted your concerns, and have placed your letter on file for further correspondence purposes.

Yours faithfully,

-

Derek Taylor

Area Planning Officer

for

Executive Director, Planning & Conservation



Mr. Michael French,

Executive Director Planning and Conservation,
The Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea,
Kensington Town Hall,

Hornton Street,

LONDON,

W8 7NX

November 18", 1999

,

Dear Mr. French
DOE CIRCULAR 18/84: CONSERVATION AREA CONSENT

NOTICE OF DEVELOPMENT BY THE ROYAL PARKS AGENCY — KENSINGTON

GARDENS —~ THE PLAYGROUND AS A MEMORIAL TO DIANA, PRINCESS OF
WALES :

1.

2

Yours sincerely,

y
@/ /e Srioe \ 2 7NOV 1999 @
GregMcErlean '

Project Manager

I enclose for your attention four packs of drawings illustrating the above proposal, each
of which contain a landscape masterplan and floor plan/elevations of the proposed
building.

A written summary of the proposal is also attached. The scheme has been designed
with a complete understanding of the sensitive archaeology and our archaeologist is
currently completing a mitigation strategy, which will be forwarded to you shortly. You

~should note that in the existing situation there will be no direct vehicular access to the

site, except for essential maintenance vehicles and in the case of an emergency. The
existing coach park is conveniently located for the site to the north-west.

This proposal is submitted with all relevant details.

| would be grateful to receive your Authority’s comments on this proposal as soon as
possible, given the amount of successful consultation already carried out and our need
to commence on site in early January 2000 on the playground.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. ‘
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The Royal Parks
The Old Police House, Hyde Park, London W2 2UUH
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